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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of:

VERIZON SELECT SERVICES, INC.’S )
INTENT TO WITHDRAW FROM ) CASE NO. 2001-030
PROVISION OF LOCAL DIAL TONE )
SERVICE IN KENTUCKY )

O  R  D  E  R

Verizon Select Services, Inc. (“VSSI”) notified the Commission on November 13, 

2000 of its intent to withdraw from a local dial tone service offering in Kentucky and to 

discontinue its bundled telecommunications service known as OneSource, which 

includes local service. By petition filed on the same date, VSSI and Verizon South 

Incorporated (“Verizon”) requested a limited waiver of the requirement that changes to a 

customer’s local service provider be verified to avoid any disruption in local dial tone 

service for customers who did not respond to multiple notices explaining the withdrawal 

of services and asking customers to choose a new local phone service company.  

VSSI’s petition further requested that the Commission issue an Order authorizing the 

transfer of customers who have made no other choice to the underlying or incumbent 

local exchange carriers (“ILECs”), Verizon and BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. 

(“BellSouth”)(collectively “Petitioners”).

BellSouth filed a similar petition requesting an Order from the Commission 

authorizing BellSouth to be the default carrier for those VSSI customers in BellSouth’s 

service area who have made no other choice following VSSI’s notices regarding 
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discontinuation of local dial tone service.  Both Petitioners are concerned that, absent 

an Order authorizing the transfer of customers to the default ILECs, they could incur 

unwarranted allegations of “slamming” as prohibited by Federal Communications 

Commission rules and KRS 278.535.

The Commission has reviewed VSSI’s proposed actions, as described in its 

petition and accompanying letter, and does not find the plan for withdrawal of local dial 

tone service and the resulting transfer of customers, on its face, to be objectionable.  

Commission Staff issued an opinion letter on January 19, 2001, stating that the 

withdrawal of VSSI from local dial tone service and the resulting transfer of customers 

that have made no other choice to the appropriate ILEC, if accomplished at no charge 

and in the manner set out in VSSI’s petition, will not result in liability for potential 

allegations of unauthorized carrier changes directed at receiving ILECs.  The 

aforementioned opinion letter, attached hereto, is adopted by the Commission and 

incorporated by reference.

Accordingly, and pursuant to the conditions set out herein, Petitioners, as the 

applicable underlying ILECs, are authorized to accept the transfer of VSSI’s local dial 

tone service customers who have made no other choice of carriers following the notices 

described in VSSI’s petition.  The requests of Petitioners are thus granted to the extent 

set out herein.

BE IT SO ORDERED.
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Done at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 8th day of February, 2001.

By the Commission
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